CITY OF THORNTON – DECEMBER 11, 2017 – 7:00 P.M. – CITY HALL
The Thornton City Council met on the above date and time with Mayor Brian Crowell calling the meeting to order.  Council members present:  Betty Jensen, Randall Bohman, Rob Duff and Shelby Steenhard.  Absent:  Michael Younge.  Also, present:  Tom Janeka, City Attorney, Mike Moeller, Travis Fischer with the Pioneer Enterprise, Bob Moen and Ben with Visu-Sewer, Mike Jensen and Roger Engebretson.  

Bohman made a motion to approve the agenda.  Jensen seconded, motion carried.

Tom Madden with SEH Engineering present at 7:02 p.m.
Duff made a motion to approve the minutes from the November regular and special meetings.  Steenhard seconded, motion carried.

Duff made a motion to approve payment of the bills.  Steenhard seconded, motion carried.

Mayor Crowell opened the Public Hearing for the proposed sale & disposition of the real property located at 412 N 4th Street.  There were no written or oral objections.  Jensen made a motion to close the public hearing.  Bohman seconded, roll call vote, all ayes, motion carried.

Jensen made a motion to approve the sale & disposition of 412 N 4th Street to Marshal & Oksana Polsdofer for the purchase price of $1,000.00.  Steenhard seconded, roll call vote, all ayes, therefore Resolution #17-14 adopted.     
The Clerk read the results from the Iowa Department of Natural Resources water department inspection.  Water operator, Greg Meier has corresponded with the IDNR on their recommendations for the City.
Janeka reported after Cahoy serviced the pump at the N 8th Street location, there has been some leaking around the pump and valve.  Larry Kuecker with Cahoy has been to the location and took photos for his workers to review. Kuecker is to report back with a plan for repairs.
Mayor Crowell read the second reading of the proposed 2017 Thornton City Code of Ordinances.  There were no written or oral objections.  Bohman made a motion to approve the second reading. Roll call vote, all ayes, motion carried.  Duff made a motion to waive the final reading of the proposed 2017 Thornton City Code of Ordinances.  Jensen seconded, roll call vote, all ayes, therefore Ordinance # 1047 Adopted.
ORDINANCE #1047

AN ORDINANCE ADOPTING THE THORNTON MUNICIPAL CODE OF ORDINANCES

BE IT ORDAINED by the City Council of the City of Thornton, Iowa:
SECTION 1.
Pursuant to published notice, a public hearing has been duly held a and the City Council of Thornton, Iowa, hereby adopts the Thornton Code of Ordinances 2017 as the 2017 Thornton Municipal Code of Ordinances.

SECTION 2.
An official copy of the Municipal Code, as adopted including a certification by the Clerk as to its adoption and effective date, is on file at the Thornton City Hall.
SECTION 3.
Copies of the Code shall be kept available at the Thornton City Hall for public inspection and sale at cost.

SECTION 4.
All general ordinances or parts thereof passed prior to December 11, 2017, not contained in the Thornton Municipal Code of Ordinances are hereby repealed except Special Ordinances contained or not contained in the Thornton Municipal Code.

SECTION 5.
This ordinance shall be in full force and effect upon publication as required by Iowa law.

Attorney Moeller reported a second letter was sent to Don Pittman regarding the deteriorating conditions of 312, 316, & 320 Main Street.  Mayor Crowell reported that Mr. Pittman died back in November.  Moeller stated that this will make this matter more complicated. Janeka has contacted Charlie Dickman to remove the loose boards that are covering the bricks on the south side of the building.  Bohman mentioned the north side of the building is also in poor condition with loose materials.  Janeka was directed to make the building as safe as possible. 

Bob Moen with Visu-Sewer presented the Council with the results from televising the sanitary sewer system along all streets north of Larch Street.  Moen reported that the City’s pipes are in good condition considering the age of the system, but there are a number of joints in poor condition which is causing infiltration at the joints and also the service lines. Moen recommended waiting to perform any repairs until the South half of the sanitary system is televised in 2018. The Council will then have a report on the condition of the entire system.  Moen demonstrated how grouting of joints and service lines works and it is about 1/3 of the cost of lining.
Tom Madden with SEH engineering followed up after Moen’s presentation and agreed with his recommendation. 
Moen and Ben with Visu-Sewer left at 7:42 p.m.

Madden also spoke to the Council on the recent draft of the City’s NPDES (Waste water) permit.  Madden would like to have some extra samples taken from the lagoon to gather data for the City’s waste water future.  Once the data is gathered, he will report back to the Council in the spring.
Madden left at 7:50 p.m.

Janeka reported of an issue on Ash Street.  The property owner reported having no water.  After some investigating, the problem appeared to be on the property owners side of the service.  The property owner reported later that the contractor couldn’t find the issue, but they had water again.
Tom Janeka requested accumulating comp time rather than over time for extra hours worked during the 2017-18 winter snow removal season.  Steenhard made a motion to allow Janeka to bank up to 60 hours comp time, anything over this amount will be paid out as overtime pay.  Duff seconded, motion carried.
Emergency Management presented the appropriation of $399 - $400 from the City of Thornton for their budget for F/Y 2018-19.  Bohman made a motion to allow up to $400 for Emergency Management’s 2018-19 budget year.  Steenhard seconded, motion carried.
The Council approved Betty Jensen’s request for supplies for Mission Thornton to paint the kitchen and hallway area of the Community Center.  

The Clerk distributed the results & recommendations to the Council from the ICAP loss control visit.  Plans of action must be returned to the loss control specialist within 60 days.
“Good” results were reported from Utility Service Company on the clean-out and inspection of the water tower.

The Clerk distributed an informational spreadsheet to the Council for employee wages for fiscal year 2018-19.  Wages will be discussed at the January meeting.
Due to the New Year’s holiday, the January meeting was moved to the 8th.
Mayor Crowell reported Janeka contacted him last week of a water main break west of the intersection of N 4th Street and Elm Street.  Nettleton Excavating performed the emergency repair.
Duff made a motion to adjourn.  Steenhard seconded, motion carried.

Michelle Duff, Thornton City Clerk

Brian Crowell, Mayor, City of Thornton
